OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20201

AUG : : 1973

The Honorable Arthur S. Flemming Chairman U.S. Commission on Civil Rights Washington, D.C. 20425

Dear Mr. Fleming:

This is in further regard to your letter of June 29, 1979, in reference to the report prepared by the Kansas Advisory Committee concerning the Topeka, Kansas, schools.

In his reply, dated July 30, Secretary Calfano indicated that the Office for Civil Rights would review the report and provide you with our views on the status of the case within two weeks. Unfortunately, we will not be able to make this deadline. We are still in the process of reviewing the report. I hope to have a response to you by the end of this month.

Sincerely yours,

Cynthia G. Brown Principal Deputy

Office for Civil Rights

ynthin 12. Blown